
 

Kind attention for CLASS IX only 

APS/CIRNO/3/P/30/18-19                                                                                                                                 

August 2018 

                                                                                             

Dear Parent 

It has been observed that students are not taking their internal assessment sincerely.  I would like to 

reiterate that as per CBSE, Internal Assessment carries a weightage of 20% per subject. Details of the 

same has been shared with you through circular no. TIS/CIR/P/19/18-19 and is also available on the 

school website. 

Kindly make note of the following: 

Every student is expected to complete her/his written assignments and participate in subject 

enrichment activities as and when conducted in the class. They should also study well for the 

periodic tests, which otherwise will hamper their marks in Internal Assessment resulting in low 

scores in the final result, in spite of a good performance in the End Term Examination / Board 

Examinations. In view of this, I would advise you to guide your ward about the importance of 

Internal Assessment marks of Class IX so that you or your ward does not have to face 

disappointment at the end of the session. 

CBSE has introduced a new component, Health and Physical Education (HPE), in the Secondary and 

Senior Secondary school curriculum. The HPE has four essential key areas; Games/Sports, Health & 

Fitness, Social Empowerment through Work Education and Action (SEWA) and Health & Physical 

record. Students will be required to wear their sports uniform on days of Health & Fitness activity 

and their sports activities. Each student will be required to do an NSS activity as a part of the SEWA 

program. The students need to maintain a portfolio with evidence of participation and achievements 

in each of the above.   

 Health and Physical Activities will be recorded in the form of marks by the sports teachers and the 

activity teachers.  Students are required to undertake these activities with full zest and sincerity on a 

regular basis to secure the required grades. They should record all their participation and 

achievement in this as guided by teachers. 

I would also like to reiterate that In order to be declared as having passed Class IX Examination, a 

student must obtain a minimum of 33% marks in both the Internal Assessment and the Final 

Examination separately and in each of the five subjects individually. 

(R.Buvana) 
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